MINUTES
Workshop Meeting
Sanbornton Planning Board
Meeting Date and Time:
Thursday, March 6, 2014 at 7:00 PM
Meeting Place:

Town Office Meeting Room, Sanbornton, NH


The meeting was called to order by Planning Board Chair, Don Bormes at 6:18 p.m.

Roll Call
Regular Members present: Don Bormes, Dick Gardner, Evelyn Auger, Carmine Cioffi     
and Selectman Karen Ober 

Alternate Members present: 
Will Ellis 

Regular Members absent:
N/A




  
         
Alternate Members absent:   
N/A
Others present at the meeting: Planner, Bob Ward, Consultant, Jerry Coogan, Dan Downes 

Seating of Alternates for absent Regular Members:  N/A  

Review and Approve draft minutes of 02/20/2014:  Karen Ober made a motion to approve the draft meeting minutes of February 20, 2014 as written. Dick Gardner seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.     

Old Business

Discussion regarding the “Community Planning Grant” Program re Workforce Housing with Consultant, Jerry Coogan of the Lakes Region Planning Commission:    Consultant Coogan reviewed the proposed amendments to Zoning Ordinance Article 4, Sections (T) and (AA) as well as reviewed Town Attorney Chris Boldt’s email (dated 03/03/2014) supporting the workforce housing Restrictive Covenants as proposed by Jerry Coogan.  Attorney Boldt urged the Sanbornton Planning Board to consider at least adopting a citation in reference to RSA 674:60, Section IV.  Evelyn Auger expressed opposition to Attorney Boldt’s suggestion. After considerable discussion re Attorney Boldt’s suggestion, Karen Ober moved adoption of the suggested amendment to Section T which would be added following the “Cluster Development Density” table.  The motion was seconded by Carmine Cioffi and was adopted unanimously.

                        Discussion regarding other proposed Zoning Amendments:
The Planning Board reviewed the remaining proposed amendments in the “package” of seven proposed amendments to the Zoning Ordinance.  Bob Ward explained that the legally-required process for voting on amendments to local zoning ordinances required that the Planning Board advertise the first public hearing by not later than March 13 and that the schedule which he has worked out would require the Planning Board to finalize its decision tonight on the proposed zoning amendments to be considered by Town Meeting and to advertise the notice of the first public hearing by not later than this Saturday, March 8.
After lengthy discussion, the consensus of the Planning Board was to eliminate the proposed amendment to Article 4 Section F and to present all the other proposed six amendments at a public hearing to be held on March 20, 2014. 
Downes Proposed Boundary Line Adjustment:

The Board briefly discussed the scheduling for the next Pre-Application Conceptual meeting with Dan Downes as well as contacting the Franklin Planning Department to coordinate the review process with Franklin.  Bob Ward will contact both the Franklin Planning Department as well as the Board’s attorney Bernie Waugh.
Planners Update

a. Correspondence: None at this time. 
b. Upcoming meetings, conferences & workshops: None discussed    

Meeting Adjourned, The meeting adjourned at 9:14 p.m.

Next Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, March 20, 20014 @ 7:00 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,

Bob Ward
Planning Board Secretary pro tem
